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The New Curriculum specifies that the children need to have rapid recall of multiplication and division facts for the 2x, 3x, 4x, 5x, 8x and 10x table by the end of Year 3.
To help the children to learn these facts so that they become rapid for them to recall, please practise the facts with them at home. Please make this a ‘fun’ time rather than the children getting anxious about learning them. I would suggest them learning a few at a time, and linking the multiplication and division facts together.
For example:
Children learning that 6x2=12 so 12÷2=6
On the reverse are a few suggested websites and Apps which may help support your child with learning these facts. 
The children will have a 2 minute snappy maths challenge each Monday, where they will demonstrate how many of the facts they can recall in 2 minutes. When we feel that the children are rapidly recalling their facts, we will move them on to the next times table. 
I always stress to the children that everyone learns at their own speed, and to reward the children’s successes, I encourage them to see this as a personal challenge with them focusing on competing against their previous weeks score. 
If you have any questions, then please don’t hesitate to come and see me.
Many thanks
Miss Connell


List of suggested websites:

· http://www.topmarks.co.uk/maths-games/hit-the-button
· http://www.learnyourtables.co.uk/en/index2.htm
· http://www.ictgames.com/fishy2s.html 

Apps
· ‘Squeebles TT’
· ‘10 Minutes a Day Times Tables’ (Dorling Kindersley) 
· ‘My Times Tables’ 
· ‘Hit the Button’ 

If you have any other recommendations of websites or Apps then please let me know and I shall share them with other parents. 

